STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 APRIL 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Deanna Gardner, Ian Hudspeth, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

Parking on the B4030 opposite to and along from the Fox Public House by the row of cottages was deemed to be a problem for oncoming traffic with sometimes up to 6 cars parked there.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact PCSO Jones and ask him to review.  

351
To receive apologies for absence. 


Apologies from Cllr Gardner, Cllr Gough, Cllr Giles, Cllr Cyster
352
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Andrew Henderson declared an interest in Item 7.
353
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were amended in respect of 342 and 345, approved and signed relating 21 
March 2011 meeting  

Matters arising – Bridge on the Dock work not yet completed due to a wrongly fabricated 
part.  The work would continue w/c 18 April but Southern Gas would revisit the gas pipe 
replacement at a later date as the bridge might not require reclosing but this does remain a 
possibility.  Cllr Henderson had visited the site to ascertain the suitability of replacing the 
steps with a 1 in 12 ramp.  OCC had been asked to draw up a specification for the work and 
Cllr Henderson 
was awaiting a 
decision on that.  However OCC would not fund this work so 
a decision re funding would need to be made at a later date by the Parish Council.  
Estimated cost 
£2,300.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would chase Ian Clarke at OCC re a decision on the specification.  

355
Affordable Housing Survey Results – Tom McCulloch

The results of the February 2011 survey were presented by Tom McCulloch from ORCC. It 
was agreed that the current need was 24 with 22 of these being from Steeple Barton 
Parish.  Exact need would be decided by WODC in due course.

The next step was to identify and confirm a site. Three sites had been put forward.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Leonard would follow up with Chas Taylor and Cllr Dyer would follow up with 
Arthur Goffe both of whom had suggested a site.  The third site offered directly to ORCC 
was currently being considered by planning.


The full report has been made available in electronic format and is posted on the Steeple 
Barton Parish Council Website.

356
Date of July Meeting 

This was agreed to be moved to Monday 25th July 2011 
357
May AGM – Position of chair to be considered

Notice was given to all councillors that the position of chair which was an annual 
appointment would need to be reviewed in May.  Any councillor wishing to put themselves 
forward for the post should do so at the May meeting.  Cllr Dyer indicated that she would be 
happy to stand again.
358
Middle Barton Ofsted Report

Cllr Henderson had declared an interest in this item so made no comment throughout the 
discussions. 

Concerns have been raised by parishioners that the recent Ofsted Report for Middle Barton 
Primary School was not satisfactory and now impacted on the village as a whole.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would draft a letter to the School Governing Body, copied to OCC 
expressing the concerns of the Parish Council and offering for the PC to work with the 
governing body on finding a solution for an improvement.

359
Compulsory Purchase Orders – Update and Explanations

Cllr Cyster had reported by email that she was still making investigations into CPO’s but her 
initial findings suggested there was no mileage in the Parish Council looking at this 
further.   She would report back at the May meeting.
360
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

A letter had been received from WODC re a Tree Condition Survey.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would look back to see if she could locate the original Tree Survey 
detailing the location of the trees and the PC would ask WODC to quote.  Failing location 
of the original tree survey Cllr Bews, Henderson and Dyer offered to walk the parish and 
redo the location map. Detail to be with WODC by 9th May 2011.

361
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

362
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Emergency Plan


No further progress to report
(b)
Youth Groups 


No report 

(c)
Diamond Jubilee Celebration 2012


A group of parishioners were meeting on 19 May 2011 to discuss and would keep 
the PC appraised.
363

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson reported on the success of the Worton Woods Project, The NFU Breakfast was a success and the Royal Wedding Tea is scheduled for 28 April 2011.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Quote still required re mowing of the additional areas.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would chase M & D Gardening Services and furnish him with a copy of the 
current contract specifying the agreed areas.
Eric Probbitts had agreed to undertake the Flower Box contract again for 2011/12 for the same fee as 2010/11.
Markings on South Street were to be investigated by Cllr Dyer
PC agreed that the weed spraying should be undertaken
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact M & D Gardening to this end.
Potholes on the Duns Tew Road were causing concern. These were to be reported by Cllr Dyer.

Cllr Henderson reported that Gordon Calman had been appointed to undertake a survey of drains etc in West Oxfordshire.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Gordon and request that Francis Road be considered for survey as the storm water connection from the playing field to Francis Road appeared to be missing.

c) Transport- The Chair. 
Heyfordian Bus 90 was under threat of closure. Cllr Dyer would put details of the consultation period in the bulletin and the village shop.
23 service to Chipping Norton would be reviewed in 2012.

Meeting with companies based at the Enstone Airfield had been arranged for 4 May 2011 at 08:30am.  Cllr Dyer to chase up responses.
Cllr Hudspeth meeting with Joanna Cooke-Yarborough re the lorry routing and weight limit.

d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Series of sub committee meetings had taken place in respect of the PlayBuilder Project.  Cllr Bews expressed the Sports and Playing Fields gratitude to the parish  council for the funding of the toddler equipment and the recent repairs to the gang mower.  Fund raising in general continued and a recent disco raised £134.
Cllr Bews confirmed that the current play area would not be decommissioned but would continue to be maintained where possible.

e) Arts and Leisure

Cllr Dyer reported that WODC were waiting for grant scope for 2011/12 to be confirmed then would be contacting interested parties to see if they wished to apply.
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix B).  In addition Cllr Hudspeth reiterated the difficulties of supporting local business and local communities with regard to the lorry routing.  He also mentioned that Flood responsibility had been devolved to OCC but the criteria had yet to be set.

Cllr Hudspeth also mentioned that Dean Pit would close on 30 September 2011 and the new refuse facility in Kidlington would be opening in March 2012.
364
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
33A Worton Road, front entrance porch, conservatory and detached garage – no 

objection raised.


(i)
35 Rectory Crescent, erection of side and rear extensions– no objection raised.
A question was raised about planning permission at Barton House.  Another re planning permission at 87 Holliers Crescent.


RESOLVED

The clerk would contact WODC with concerns for them to investigate whether planning in 
either instance was required.
365
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda March 2011)
ii. Additional payment to Cllr Gough of £101 refunding him for the trophies and gift vouchers for the Young Person of the Year Award
RESOLVED

All payments listed agreed. 
366
To receive items for next agenda. 


Report from County or District Councillors to be moved up the agenda.
367
 AOB


Cllr Bews to contact Jill Thorne to discuss current condition and occupation of Dashwood 
House.


Hillside hedging to continue to be looked after by parish council.

2 tiles were noted to be missing from the bus shelter.
368
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 May 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


